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European council brexit negotiation guidelines

Negotiations on extending the UK's withdrawal from the EU During the Joint Library Research Briefing, 20 May 2019. , updated on 8 July 2019.C. What was the result of the Commons vote on the updated package? What happens next? Draft withdrawal agreement: key legal and political issuesReport of the European Scrutiny Committee, 11 March 2019. An overview of the process and results of the Brexit
negotiations and an analysis of the draft withdrawal agreementBrexit: Recent developments in the Lords Library research review, 7 March 2019 Recent Brexit developments ahead of the Lords debate on further discussions with EUFurther On 7 March 2019 , 27 February 2019. , a review of the Lords debate on the Brexit negotiations so far on 21 February 2019 and the latest information on the latest
developments from February 2019. , on 10 December 2018, companies argue that the withdrawal agreement is preferable to uncertainty over the agreement, but it would make it less competitive for the future of the WITHDRAWAL Agreement and the Political Declaration of the Committee on the European Union, 9 December 2018. , 5 December 2018 . Overview of research in the Commission LibraryLinks
to references to the draft withdrawal agreement and other documents published by the Government and the European CommissionBrexit: Draft Withdrawal Agreement Review of the Joint Libraries Research, updated in the draft Withdrawal Agreement published by the European Commission on 26 March 2018 2018Brexit talksBrexit preparation and negotiationLords Library research briefing, 18 July 2018
Preparedness and negotiation review and developments following the Government White Paper on future UK-EU relationsBrexit: Resumption of negotiations (March-June 2018) Commons Library research briefing, updated on 20 June 2018. : sufficient progress to move towards Phase 2 Joint Review of Library Research, On 19 December 2017, progress was made in the first phase of the negotiations, the
joint report agreed between the UK and the EU and other recent developments in Brexit: November negotiations Review of Joint Libraries Research, 24 November 2017. : October negotiations Review of Joint Libraries Research, 27 October 2017. Brexit: September Negotiations Review of The Single Library Research, 6 October 2017. Brexit: August TalksCoon Library Research Review, 6 September
2017. Brexit: July TalksCoon Library Research Review, 2 August 2017, What happened in the second phase of brexit negotiations on 17-20 July 2017? Brexit: talks begin with Review of Joint Libraries Research, 2017 12 July Review of the agenda and timetable of the first phase of the Brexit negotiations and the main parties involved Reflection on the Brexit Agreement Discussion with the Library of the
European UnionLords, Research Review of the debate on the two proposals for the UK's withdrawal from the EU scheduled for 13 February 2019 Progress in negotiations (June-September 2018) , on 18 September 2018 , the Government's immediate priority must be to secure an exit agreement and avoid progress in the no-deal negotiations on the EU withdrawal (March-May 2018) Withdrawal from the
report of the Committee on the European Union, the negotiations of 24 May 2018 have not yet resolved issues, including customs procedures, citizens' rights and the Irish border Negotiations: December 2017-March 2018. Application of the Report of the Committee of the European Union , recommendations on the draft Withdrawal Agreement, transitional and future partnership with EUBrexit of 4 April
2018: Council guidelines on the negotiation of a transitional Community Library research review, 9 March 2018. Commons Library Research Briefing, 23 In 2018, what the EU and UK countries have said about the scope and conditions of the Brexit transition can be found in the results of negotiations with the EU Commission's libraries research information report without an agreement, 19 February 2018.
that an agreement between the UK and the EU-27 on the suspension of transitional measures is now urgent : agreement or no agreement Report of the European Union Committee, 7 December 2017. : Red Lines and Initial PrinciplesGeneral Library Research Briefing, updated on 22 June 2017. The consequences of the government's negotiating objectives of 9 June 2017 , the Government's assertion of 4
April 2017 that no transaction is better than a bad deal is not justified without the economic assessment article50 negotiations : Impact of no agreement on the impact of the report of the Committee on Foreign Affairs, 12 March 2017. On 29 March 2017, the European Council received a notification from the United Kingdom of its intention to leave the European Union and Euratom with regard to the impact of
the no-deal agreement on the United Kingdom in the various sectors, policies and circumstances. This allows negotiations to be opened, as provided for in the Treaty. The General Objective of the Union in these negotiations will therefore be to protect its interests, its citizens, businesses and the Member States. Citizens who have created their lives on the basis of the rights that have flowed out of the UK's
membership of the EU are faced with the possibility of losing these rights. Businesses and other stakeholders will lose the predictability and certainty that comes from EU law. This will also have an impact on the authorities. In this context, we need to act on a step-by-step approach that prioritises orderly National authorities, undertakings and other stakeholders should take all necessary measures to
prepare for the consequences of the Withdrawal of the United Kingdom. During these negotiations, the Union will maintain its unity and act as one in order to achieve a fair and equitable result for all Member States and for the benefit of its citizens. It will be constructive and will try to reach an agreement. This is best suited for both sides. The European Union will work hard to achieve this result, but it is
ready to deal with the situation in the event that the negotiations fail. These guidelines define the basis for negotiations under Article 50 TEU and the common positions and principles that the Union will pursue during the negotiations. In this context, the European Council welcomes the European Parliament resolution of 5 April 2017. The European Council will continue to pursue this issue permanently and,
if necessary, update these guidelines during the negotiations. The negotiating directives will be adjusted accordingly. I. Basic principles1. On 29 June 2016, the European Council will continue to build on the principles set out in the Statement by the Heads of State or Government and the Presidents of the European Council and the European Commission. It reiterates its desire for the UK to be a close
partner in the future. It also reiterates that any agreement with the United Kingdom will have to be based on a balance between rights and obligations and ensure a level playing field. Maintaining the integrity of the single market does not include participation based on a sectoral approach. A person who has not assumed the same obligations as a member shall not enjoy the same rights and enjoy the same
privileges as a member. In this context, the European Council welcomes the British Government's recognition that the four freedoms of the single market are indivisible and that there can be no cherry picking. The Union will retain its autonomy in the field of decision-making and the role of the Court of Justice of the European Union.2. Negotiations under Article 50 TEU will take place as a matter of
transparency and as a single package. According to the principle that nothing has been agreed until everything has been agreed, individual points cannot be dealt with separately. The Union will negotiate in a unified position and will cooperate with the United Kingdom only through the channels set out in these guidelines and the negotiating directives. In order not to reduce the Position of the Union,
individual Member States and the United Kingdom will not conduct any separate negotiations on matters relating to the withdrawal of the United Kingdom from the Union.3. The basic principles set out above should also apply to the negotiations on an orderly withdrawal, to all preliminary and preparatory discussions on transitional measures.II. A gradual approach to the negotiations4. On the withdrawal
date, the Treaties shall cease to apply to the territories of the United Kingdom, its overseas countries and territories currently associated within the Union and the territories for whose external relations the United Kingdom is responsible. The main objective of the negotiations will be to ensure the orderly withdrawal of the United Kingdom in order to reduce uncertainty and, as far as possible, minimise the
disruption caused by this sudden change. To that end, the first phase of the negotiations will aim to:to provide citizens, businesses, stakeholders and international partners with the utcity and legal certainty as to the direct impact of the United Kingdom's withdrawal from the Union;to resolve the issue of the United Kingdom's withdrawal from the Union and of all rights and obligations arising in the United
Kingdom from commitments made as a Member State. The European Council will closely monitor progress and determine when sufficient progress will be made. to move to the next stage in the negotiations.5. Although the agreement on future relations between the Union and the United Kingdom may only be concluded and concluded only after the United Kingdom has become a third country, Article 50
TEU requires that the framework of its future relations with the Union be taken into account in the withdrawal agreements. To this end, a common understanding on the basis of the future relationship should be established in the second phase of the negotiations under Article 50 TEU. We are ready to start preliminary and preparatory discussions to this end in the context of the negotiations under Article 50
TEU as soon as the European Council decides that sufficient progress has been made in the first phase towards a satisfactory agreement on an orderly withdrawal procedure.6. To the extent necessary and legally feasible, the negotiations may also aim at establishing transitional measures in the interest of the Union and, where appropriate, providing bridges to the foreseeable framework for future
relations, taking into account the progress made. All such transitional measures shall be clearly defined, limited in time and effective enforcement measures shall be applied. If considered a limited extension of the Union acquis, existing Union regulatory, budgetary, supervisory, judicial and enforcement measures and structures should be applied.7. The two-year period laid down in Article 50 TEU shall
expire on 29 March 2019. Agreement on an orderly withdrawal procedure8. The right of every EU citizen and his family members to live, work or study in any EU Member State is an essential aspect of the European Union. Together with other rights under EU law, it has shaped the lives and choices of millions of people. Mutual guarantee agreement The status of EU and UK citizens and their families
affected by the UK's withdrawal from the Union and the rights arising from EU law will be the first priority of the negotiations. Such guarantees shall be effective, enforceable, non-discriminatory and comprehensive, including the right of permanent residence after an uninterrupted period of five years of legal residence. Citizens should be able to exercise their rights through smooth and simple administrative
procedures.9. In addition, the UK's withdrawal from the Union will have an impact on EU companies trading with UK companies operating with the United Kingdom and companies operating in the United Kingdom. It can also affect those who have signed contracts and business agreements or participate in EU-funded programmes on the assumption that Britain's MEMBERSHIP of the EU will continue. The
aim of the negotiations should be to prevent a legal vacuum when the Treaties cease to apply to the United Kingdom and, as far as possible, to address uncertainties.10. A single financial agreement, including those relating to the MFF, as well as the European Investment Bank (EIB), the European Development Fund (EDF) and the European Central Bank (ECB), should ensure that the Union and the
United Kingdom respect the commitments arising from the entire period of the UK's membership of the Union. Settlement should cover all liabilities and liabilities, including contingent liabilities.11. The Union has consistently supported the peace and reconciliation objective enshrined in all parts of the Good Friday and will continue to support and protect the achievements, benefits and commitments of the
peace process. Given the unique circumstances of the island of Ireland, flexible and inventive solutions will be needed, including in order to avoid a hard border, while respecting the integrity of the Union's legal order. In this context, the Union should also recognise existing bilateral agreements between the United Kingdom and Ireland which are compatible with EU law.12. The Union should agree with the
United Kingdom on agreements relating to the Uk's sovereign base areas in Cyprus and, in this respect, recognise bilateral agreements and agreements between the Republic of Cyprus and the United Kingdom which are compatible with EU law, in particular on the protection of the rights and interests of EU citizens resident or working in sovereign base areas.13. After withdrawal, the United Kingdom will
no longer be subject to agreements which work jointly between the Union or the Member States acting on its behalf or between the Union and its Member States. The Union will continue to have its rights and obligations with regard to international agreements. In this respect, the European Council expects the United Kingdom to respect its share in all international eu membership. In such cases, a
constructive dialogue should be established with the United Kingdom on a possible common approach to third-country partners, international organisations and conventions.14. The Withdrawal Agreement should also address possible issues related to withdrawal in other areas of cooperation, including judicial cooperation, law enforcement and security.15. While the future location of EU agencies and
facilities in the UK is a matter for the 27 Member States to settle quickly, measures should be found to facilitate their relocation.16. Procedures should be laid down to ensure legal certainty and equal treatment of all judicial proceedings before the Court of Justice of the European Union relating to the United Kingdom or natural or legal persons in the United Kingdom pending before the Court of Justice of
the European Union on the date of withdrawal. The Court of Justice of the European Union should remain competent to rule on these procedures. Procedures should also be laid down for administrative procedures pending on the date of withdrawal by the European Commission and Union agencies relating to the United Kingdom or natural or legal persons in the United Kingdom. In addition, provision
should be made for administrative or judicial proceedings to be initiated after departure in the event of facts occurring before the date of withdrawal.17. The Withdrawal Agreement should include appropriate dispute settlement and enforcement mechanisms relating to the application and interpretation of the Withdrawal Agreement, as well as appropriately limited institutional arrangements to adopt the
measures necessary to deal with unforeseen situations in the Withdrawal Agreement. This should be done in the interest of the Union in the effective protection of its autonomy and legal order, including the role of the Court of Justice of the European Union.IV. Preliminary and preparatory discussions on the framework for the future relationship between the Union and the United Kingdom18. The European
Council welcomes and welcomes the Uk's desire to establish a close partnership between the Union and the United Kingdom after its withdrawal. Although relations between the Union and a non-member country cannot be the same as membership of the Union, strong and constructive relations will remain in the interests of both parties and should not only cover trade.19. The British Government has
shown that it does not want to remain in the single market, but would like to seek an ambitious free trade agreement with the European Union. In the interest of the Union, the European Council stands ready to start work on a trade agreement to be concluded and concluded when the United Kingdom is no longer a Member State.20. Any free trade agreement should be balanced, ambitious and broad.
However, this cannot be accompanied by participation in a common or part of it, as this would undermine its integrity and proper functioning. It must ensure a level playing field, in particular in the areas of competition and State aid, and includes, in this respect, measures to prevent unfair competitive advantage, inter alia, tax, social, environmental and regulatory measures and practices.21. Any future
framework should ensure financial stability in the Union and comply with its regulatory and supervisory procedures and standards and their application.22. The EU stands ready to establish partnerships in non-trade areas, in particular in the fight against terrorism and international crime, as well as in the fields of security, defence and foreign policy.23. The future partnership must provide for appropriate
enforcement and dispute settlement mechanisms which do not affect the autonomy of the Union, in particular its decision-making procedures.24. In the case of the withdrawal of the United Kingdom from the Union, without the agreement between the Kingdom of Spain and the United Kingdom, no agreement between the EU and the United Kingdom may apply to the territory of Gibraltar. Until the United
Kingdom is leaving the Union, it will remain a full member of the European Union, taking into account all the rights and obligations laid down in the Treaties and EU law, including the principle of sincere cooperation.26. The European Council recognises that, in an international context, the specificities of the United Kingdom as a member state of withdrawal must be taken into account if it complies with its
obligations and remains in the interests of the Union while still a member. The Union also expects the United Kingdom to recognise that the 27 Member States are to meet and discuss issues relating to the post-Accession situation.27. Although the UK is still a member, all eu activities must continue as smoothly as possible in the 28 Member States. The European Council remains committed to the priorities
set by the European Union. Negotiations with the United Kingdom will separate them from the Union's activities and will not interfere with its progress.VI. Procedural arrangements for negotiations pursuant to Article 5028. The European Council endorses the procedure set out in the 27 Heads of State or Government statement of 15 December 2016. Visit the meeting page
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